
 

 

 

Building a Smarter, Stronger, Cleaner Energy Grid 
Upcoming Field Work: Land Survey and Soil Borings │ February 2024 
 
Dear Neighbor: 
 

National Grid is building a smarter, stronger, cleaner energy grid to deliver a more robust, 
resilient, and secure energy network for our customers and communities. Our work involves 
upgrading the transmission grid to improve resiliency and reliability, and connect clean energy 
produced right here in New York. These initiatives will improve your service and benefit the local 
economy by bringing new construction jobs and associated spending to your community.  
 

Locally, we are working to upgrade and rebuild an electric transmission line near your property. 
We are sharing this information to provide advanced notification of crews that will be in the area.  
 

What is the Project? 
We are planning upgrades to the electric transmission network in your region. This includes 
rebuilding an existing 115kV electric transmission line from the Golah Substation in the Town of 
Rush to the Village of LeRoy.  These initiatives will result in improved, more reliable service for 
you.    
 

What work is occurring?  
During the next few weeks, you may see National Grid employees and/or contractors in the 
right-of-way and access roads performing land survey and soil boring activities (please see the 
attached fact sheet for information related to soil borings). These are important steps in planning 
for upgrades to the energy delivery system. These survey activities will help National Grid 
establish current property lines within and around our electric transmission corridor and may 
require our land surveyors to locate survey information on your property away from the existing 
transmission lines. The work is being performed under New York General Obligations Law 
Section 9-105, “Right of entry for professional land surveyor performing surveying services.”  
The work will be performed during normal work hours (approximately 7 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday 
– Saturday).  
 

Please note, approved contractors and employees work to the highest professional and safety 
standards and are required to carry company photo identification. As the project continues to 
progress, you will receive communications from us updating you on project status and activities. 
If you have any questions, please contact us at (833) 644-6524 or 
GridUpgradesWNY@nationalgrid.com.  
 

Thank you, in advance, for your assistance and understanding in this matter. 
 

Sincerely, 

National Grid Project Engagement  
(833) 644-6524 
GridUpgradesWNY@nationalgrid.com 
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